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Megan Mason <megan42@gmail.com> Wed, Mar 23, 2022 at 1:32 PM
To: "courtclerk (Circuit Court)" <courtclerk@cookcountycourt.com>
Cc: "Pond, Laura J." <Laura.Pond@ilag.gov>, "Brianna Steger (Chief Judge's Office)" <brianna.steger@cookcountyil.gov>,
CivilRights <civilrights@ilag.gov>, CivilRightsDivision@usdoj.gov, Injustice Watch Tips <tips@injusticewatch.org>

Please confirm receipt of this email and delivery of letter to Ms. Martinez, also mailing the same via US Postal Service on
this date.
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 Megan Mason 
 419 Greenleaf Ave. 

 917.518.1808 

 March 23, 2022 

 Ms. Iris Martinez, Clerk of the Circuit Court of Chicago 
 50 W. Washington St. 
 Chicago, IL 60602 
 United States 

 CC: Ms. Brianna Steger, brianna.steger@cookcountyil.gov;  CivilRightsDivision@usdoj.gov  ; Ms. Laura 
 Pond,  Laura.Pond@ilag.gov  ;  civilrights@ilag.gov  ;  courtclerk@cookcountycourt.com 

 Dear Ms. Martinez: 

 I have been and continue to be denied access to justice due to violations of law and procedure 

 by members of your staff. I ask that you take these civil rights matters seriously and 

 immediately correct the following: 

 ●  On repeated occasions I have sought to speak to technology specialist or supervisor in 

 order to correct false service contact  information for myself that was entered without 

 my consent and that is not accurate. My service contact as duly recorded in Court filings 

 and as entered by myself in Odyssey File and Serve  is the mailing address above. I 

 continue to be denied access to justice until my service contact is corrected. 

 ●  I have on various occasions been mocked, derided and lied to by members of your staff; 

 please ensure individuals representing your office communicate civilly and ethically to all 

 litigants regardless of the litigant’s personal characteristics and identity. 

 ●  Your staff routinely refuse to certify my documents filed as a pro se litigant. I demand 

 efficient access to justice as is available to any litigant regardless of financial status or 

 legal representation. 

 ●  Your staff routinely refuse to provide a name and title when communicating with me via 

 email; as they are representing the court, this is unacceptable and they must be 

 instructed to identify themselves when asked. 



 ●  Your staff routinely offer unsolicited false legal advice that is intended to curb litigants’ 

 access to justice, for example advising me that circuit court documents ought to be filed 

 in appellate court and refusing to certify documents until I ask for help from the Court’s 

 legal Counsel, Injustice Watch, The State and Federal Civil Rights monitoring bodies. 

 They are all tired of these emails and so am I. This is unacceptable. 

 Please reply via email at  megan42@gmail.com  to confirm receipt of this letter and advise your 

 action plan to resolve the complaints detailed herein. 

 Kind Regards, 

 Megan Mason 

 Formerly Megan Matt, 2016 D 9534 


